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Our school continues to participate in a national scheme called ‘Operation Encompass’, which is a joint partnership 

between Lincolnshire Police and schools. One of the principles of Operation Encompass is that all incidents of domestic 

abuse are shared with schools, not just those where an offence can be identified. 

This system has been established to help schools provide in-school support to children who have been present at, 

exposed to or involved in any domestic abuse incident. We know that children can be significantly harmed, physically 

and/or emotionally, during these situations, and that it also negatively affects their learning and behaviour. Therefore, 

as part of the Operation Encompass procedure, and to help mitigate the resulting negative impact, the school receives 

an email from the police the morning after a child has been witness to, or involved in, any reported domestic abuse 

incident. 

We are then able to use this information to provide the right support to any child and their family as and when it is 

needed. 

 

 

We are always mindful for the safety of our children near to roads and conscious of how vulnerable they can be. 

Therefore, we are sending out an important reminder to these dangers as autumn draws in and the clocks go back. 

At this time of year, there is reduced visibility for drivers and pedestrians and as a result, your child can become even 

more vulnerable near to roads. To help raise your child’s awareness of this issue, we have included a flyer below with 

safety tips so you can discuss with your child how important it is to be visible when near roads. We are also going to 

be covering this topic in school. 

It emphasises how wearing brightly coloured clothing shows up well in daylight but as it gets dark, reflective clothing 

and accessories are far more effective in highlighting pedestrians through car headlights or street lamps. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
Sexual harassment 

 

OFSTED recently completed an investigation into sexual harassment in schools and colleges. After 

speaking to over 900 pupils of all ages, the review revealed how prevalent sexual harassment and online 

sexual abuse are for children and young people. The report said that for some children, incidents are so 

commonplace that they see no point in reporting them. 

Girls told OFSTED that sexual harassment and online sexual abuse, such as being sent unsolicited explicit 

sexual material and being pressured to send nude pictures (‘nudes’), are much more prevalent than adults 

realise. For example, nearly 90% of girls, and nearly 50% of boys, said being sent explicit pictures or videos 

of things they did not want to see happens a lot or sometimes to them or their peers. The full report can be 

read here

What is sexual harassment? 
Sexual harassment in general is any unwanted sexual attention that can cause physical, emotional, 

mental, psychological or economic harm to the victim. It can happen both online or offline. 

 

Does this happen in primary schools? 
Boys and girls mix together in every social environment, at every age and many children will never 

experience sexism, harassment or abuse based on gender. 

It is important that we teach all children (both boys and girls), of all ages, what is acceptable interaction 

and what is not, and then what they must do if any unwanted attention happens to them. 

The report recommended that school leaders should create a culture where sexual harassment and 

online sexual abuse are not tolerated, and where they identify issues and intervene early to better protect 

children and young people. 

 

What do we do at Saxilby Church of England Primary School? 
 At Saxilby we encourage children to be open about their experiences so that they know it is always safe 

to disclose concerns to a trusted adult. We aim to create an environment that teaches boys and girls how 

to behave respectfully towards each other, and how to respect personal and physical boundaries. 

Through our Relationships and Sex Education lessons, we ensure the children develop an age- 

appropriate awareness of this theme, including understanding how to show respect to themselves and 

others. If children understand their own bodies, the terminology to use and why certain words are not 

appropriate, they will speak more knowledgably and respectfully to each other. 

We have a very secure and thorough recording system in school where we keep records of any incidents 

or concerns so we can carefully monitor and build a picture. We also use the NSPCC Traffic Light Toolkit 

to thoroughly assess incidents to ensure we do not miss anything and to ensure we do not over respond 

to age appropriate development. Further information about the toolkit can be found at 

https://www.enhertsccg.nhs.uk/sites/default/files/Sexual-Behaviours-Traffic-Light-Tool.pdf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/review-of-sexual-abuse-in-schools-and-colleges/review-of-sexual-abuse-in-schools-and-colleges
https://www.enhertsccg.nhs.uk/sites/default/files/Sexual-Behaviours-Traffic-Light-Tool.pdf


 



 Our Safeguarding Team  

Designated Safeguarding Lead:                                                              Deputy Safeguarding Leads: 

Catherine Stratton                                                                                      Alice Cowles 

 

 

Designated Wider safeguarding Team:                                                         Safeguarding Governor: 

Family Support worker:                                                                                      Linda Hawbrook  

Theresa Miller  

 

Contact Number for the Safeguarding Team in school                         (01522) 702669  

 

 

 

 

Our Updated  Safeguarding Policy September 2021  

Please scan the QR code or click the link to find our most recent policy.  

 Link  

https://www.saxilby.lincs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/LCC-School-Child-Protection-Safeguarding-Policy-v16-

September-2021-FIN....pdf 

 

 

                                                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

Please keep the school informed of any changes to your contact details 

The Importance of Attendance for Safeguarding 

Attendance monitoring is a key part of our safeguarding processes in 

school. We take non-attendance and lateness seriously. School will 

maintain records of where children are and reasons for non-attendance or 

late arrival. We are a duty to investigate non-attendance -  see section 

175 Education Act 2002,  

https://www.saxilby.lincs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/2020-21-Saxilby-LCC-School-Child-Protection-and-Safeguarding-Policy-Sept-20.pdf
https://www.saxilby.lincs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/LCC-School-Child-Protection-Safeguarding-Policy-v16-September-2021-FIN....pdf
https://www.saxilby.lincs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/LCC-School-Child-Protection-Safeguarding-Policy-v16-September-2021-FIN....pdf
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2002/32/section/175
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2002/32/section/175

